
                                
              

         

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

SAINT ADRIAN SAINT ANTHONY 

OUR LADY OF GOOD COUNSEL SAINT KILIAN 

 
Rev. Timothy J. Hall, Pastor Roxanne Kemper, Pastoral Assistant 

PO Box 475, Adrian MN  56110 PO Box 158, Lismore, MN 56155 

Phone No. (507) 483-2317 Phone No. (507) 472-8262 

Email: stadrian@frontiernet.net Email: santhony@myclearwave.net 

4-Parish Web Page: www.frontiernet.net/~stadrian 

BAPTISM 

During Mass on the 

weekends outside of 

Lent. If outside of Mass, 

Sunday afternoon only. 

If this is your first child 

to be baptized, you must 

meet with either Fr. 

Timothy Hall or 

Roxanne Kemper for 

instructions.  Please call 

either the St. Adrian 

 Rectory Office at (507) 

483-2317 or St. Anthony 

Rectory Office at (507) 

472-8262 prior to setting 

the date of the baptism.  

MARRIAGE 

Arrangements for 

Marriage must be made 

at least six months in 

advance.  Your initial 

visit will be with  

Fr. Timothy Hall  

(507) 483-2317.  

Subsequent meetings, 

including theology & 

spirituality will be lead 

by Fr. Hall. 

Relationship skills and 

liturgy will be lead by 

Roxanne Kemper, 

Pastoral Assistant. 
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  St. Adrian  

 

 

 St. Anthony 
 

 

Tues      8:30 AM         (L)   Coletta Voss 

Wed  5:30 PM        (K)  Bob Fuerstenberg  

Thurs  9:00 AM      (W) Arleen Gerber   

Fri  8:30 AM         (A)  Tim Henning          

Sat         5:00 PM          (L)  Tyler Veld  

Sat        7:00  PM         (K)  Fred & Rosella Lenz   

Sun       8:30  AM       (W)  Parishioners 

Sun     10:30 AM          (A)  Sonny & Gen Honermann 

Sacrament of Confession 

       Half- hour before weekend Masses 

                        
Sacrificial Giving – November 13, 2011 

Amount needed per weekend……………….$3,844.00 

Amount given……………………………….$   865.00 

Amount given November 6……………..........$1,468.75 

Ministry Schedule: November 27, 2011: 10:30 AM 

Readers:  Sarah Luettel & Rod Scheidt 

Servers:   Justin Elias & Mitchell Wagner 

Calendar Raffle Winner:  Rona Vaselaar 

Parish Finance Council:  I wish to announce two 

appointments to the Parish Finance Council. Chad 

Loosbrock and Rita Boltjes have accepted positions on 

the council. They replace vacancies left by David Thier 

and Kathy Winter - Jackson. I thank David and Kathy 

most sincerely for the time and effort they have given to 

St. Adrian Parish. 

Reminder to all CCW women in the parish:  Please 

pick up your cake pans and bowls that are stored at the 

Education Center kitchen or the church hall!  The time 

limit for pick up will be next week.  What does not get 

picked up will get boxed up and sent to Good Will.  

Church Cleaning:  The CCW will begin their Fall 

Cleaning the week of November 28 through December 

3
rd

.  Please mark your calendars as your chairperson 

will be contacting you. 

The CCW will once again be putting together the 

"goodie plates" for the home bound people on Saturday, 

December 3
rd

 at 10:00 AM in the church hall.  Please 

bring yourself and your plates of "goodies" to this 

gathering. 

The Ecumenical Thanksgiving Service will be 

celebrated at St. Adrian Church on Tuesday, November 

22
nd

 at 7:00 PM.  Everyone is welcome to attend!  

Parish Finance Council will meet on Thursday, 

December 15
th
 at 7:30 PM in the Parish Rectory. 

      Pastoral Council meeting is scheduled for 

Tuesday, March 20, 2012 at 7:00 PM in the Parish 

Rectory. 

The CCW would like to ask for any donations of travel 

sized bars of soap, toothpaste, toothbrushes, 

mouthwash, shampoo and/or conditioner, etc.  We use 

these to fill our "ditty bags" for the less fortunate.  

Please consider giving to this worthy cause.  Likewise, 

if there are any seamstresses out in our parish that 

would like to take this project over please let Lori 

Lonneman know.  We would like to thank Loretta 

Gengler for her many years of providing this service. 

 

 

Sacrificial Giving – November 13, 2011 

Amount needed per weekend………………. $2,106.00 

Amount given………………………………. $   827.25 

Ministry Schedule: November 24, 2011: 9:00 AM 

                                  Thanksgiving Mass 

Reader:  Carol Bertrand  

Servers:  Logan Lenz & Kyla Fuerstenberg 

Eucharistic Ministers:  Bill & Monica Slater 

              JoAnn Burkard 

Ministry Schedule: November 27, 2011: 8:30 AM 

Reader:  Carolyn Penning   

Servers:  Kayla Rodenberg & Ben Penning 

Eucharistic Ministers:  Gene & Carol Bertrand 

               Beth Spartz 

Calendar Raffle Winner:  Jim Kremer 

Pastoral Council meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, 

December 6, 2011 at 7:00 PM in the Parish Center. 

Parish Finance Council will meet on Tuesday, January 

10, 2012 at 7:30 PM in the Parish Center. 

 

Sacrificial Giving – November 12, 2011  

Amount needed per weekend………………. $1,296.00 

Amount given………………………………. $1,450.25 

Calendar Raffle Winner:  Deb Lenz 

Ministry Schedule: November 26, 2011: 5:00 PM 

Reader:  Gene Metz 

Servers:  Nick Lorang & Mitchell Veld 

Eucharistic Ministers:  Mark Lorang, Mary Metz, 

  Liturgy of the Eucharist 

 Our Lady of Good Counsel 



              Mary Ann Loosbrock 

Word & Communion: There will be NO service on 

Thursday, November 24
th
.  Happy Thanksgiving! 

Knights of Columbus will have their monthly meeting 

on Monday, November 28
th
 at 7:30 PM in the church 

basement. 

Thank You:  Vera Loonan would like to thank 

everyone for all the cards, well wishes, and prayers 

while she was in the Luverne Hospital and Ellsworth 

Nursing Home.  Also, thanks to Roxanne for the visits.  

It is all appreciated. 

Eucharistic Ministry Training:  There will be an 

updating session for all Eucharistic Ministers from St. 

Anthony Parish on Wednesday, November 30
th
 at 7:30 

PM in the church.  We would also like to invite any 

new adults who may be interested in becoming an 

Extraordinary Minister of the Eucharist to this training 

session.  If you have any questions, please call 

Roxanne.   

Calendar Raffle Tickets:  St. Anthony Parish now has 

their calendar raffle tickets available.  Please pick up 

your envelope in the back of the church.  If you need 

more tickets, please contact the parish office. 

The Lismore Ecumenical Thanksgiving Service will 

be held on Wednesday, November 23
rd

 at 7:30 PM at 

the First Presbyterian Church in Lismore.  A free will 

offering will be taken for the Manna Food Pantry 

(Nobles County Food Shelf).  Refreshments will be 

served.  Everyone is welcome! 

CD of A Court St. Bernard will be holding their 

annual Christmas Bake Sale on Saturday December 10
th
 

before and after the 5:00 PM Mass.  Ladies, get out 

those wonderful recipes and start baking!!! 

 

Sacrificial Giving – November 12, 2011 

$220.00   (5 Envelopes) 

Ministry Schedule: November 23, 2011: 5:30 PM 

                                  Thanksgiving Mass 
Reader:   Mary Brake 

Servers:  Carli & Mikayla Jeffers 

Eucharistic Ministers:  David Brake, Lois Engels, 

              Julie Brake 

Ministry Schedule: November 26, 2011: 7:00 PM 

Reader:   Marge Loosbrock 

Servers:  Tyler & Tucker Madison 

Eucharistic Ministers:  Ken & Fran Scroggs, 

              Kelli Brake 

The Lord’s Housekeepers for November – January 

are: Arlys Hoffman (chairperson), Pat Loosbrock, 

Brenda Freimuth, Amelia Brake, Laurie Bohlke, Marie 

Brake, Jackie Rodrigue and Lynn Nelson. 

 

Bulletin Notices:  Due to the Thanksgiving holiday, we 

will be printing the bulletins on Wednesday.  All 

notices must be received by Tuesday Noon.  Thank 

you. 

Special Collection:  Today, we had the collection for 

the Catholic Campaign for Human Development.  If 

you forgot your envelope, you may drop it off at the 

parish offices or place in next week’s collection. 

Masses for next week:  Please check the Liturgy of the 

Eucharist for different Mass times.  The Thanksgiving 

Masses are scheduled at St. Kilian and Our Lady of 

Good Counsel.  The Friday morning Mass will be at St. 

Adrian at 8:30 AM.   

Bulletin Insert:  Once again, we have included the 

Advent & Christmas schedules.  Please keep this 

calendar handy so that you will know when and where 

the various activities are taking place. 

4-Parish Music Planning Meeting for the remaining 

season of Advent and Christmas will take place on 

Monday, November 21
st
 at 7:00 PM in St. Adrian 

Education Center. 

4-Parish Food Collection:  Once again, the need for 

our local food shelves is up and unfortunately donations 

seem to be down.  To help feed the hungry, we will 

have a special food collection for Thanksgiving and 

Christmas.  Please bring your donations to church and 

place them in the boxes provided at the back of church.  

Items needed include: non-perishable food items, new 

adult warm gloves, scarves, ear muffs and new 

children’s socks, warm gloves, mittens and caps.  All of 

these items will be donated to the Manna Food Shelf 

(Nobles County Food Shelf). 

Raymond De Souza, from the Diocesan Office of 

Apologetics and Evangelization, is making a return visit 

to our parishes. He will speak about "Our Lady of 

Fatima's request for First Saturday Devotion and what 

it means for us today". Please make plans to attend this 

talk which will be at 7:00 PM Monday December 5
th
 in 

the Education Center at St. Adrian Parish.  

   St. Kilian 

OF INTEREST TO ALL  



4-Parish Class Night: There will be NO Faith 

Formation classes this week because of Thanksgiving 

on Thursday.  See you at Mass.  

The New Roman Missal:  Next weekend is the First 

Sunday of Advent and the weekend in which all 

parishes across the United States will begin full 

implementation of the New Roman Missal.  There are 

many resources available on line at 

www.usccb.org/romanmissal.  Let us pray for open 

minds so that together we may glorify God with 

renewed hearts. 

CDA Court Madonna #839 of Our Lady of Good 

Counsel Church in Wilmont is sponsoring a raffle 

fundraiser.  Drawing for the prizes offered for this 

fundraiser will be held on February 12, 2012, at a CDA 

breakfast following Mass at Our Lady of Good 

Counsel.   Each ticket is $1.00 or 6 tickets for $5.00 and 

can be purchased from Cindy Balster at the United 

Prairie Bank in Wilmont (926-5155) or contact her at 

home at 926-5179.  Proceeds go towards many CDA 

charities. 

The puffins will be at the St. Adrian Faith Formation 

Center on Monday, November 21st.  Students, please 

pick up your order sometime between 4:30 and 7:00 

PM.  Thank you to everyone for a great fundraiser! The 

4-Youth earned $1589. 

4-Parish Class Night for grades 5-11 will be held on 

Wednesday, November 30
th
, at both St. Adrian and Our 

Lady of Good Counsel.  It’s time to prepare for Advent! 

Catechists from all 4 parishes are required by the 

Diocese to participate in the Virtus “Protecting God’s 

Children” program.  To enable as many catechists as 

possible to meet together we are planning two times to 

gather- Monday, November 28
th
 at 7:00 PM at St. 

Adrian and Sunday, December 4
th
 at 7:00 PM at Our 

Lady of Good Counsel.  Catechists may attend either 

place regardless of where they teach.  The night will 

consist of two short well-made videos and discussion.   

2011 Tree of Lights:  Once again the annual Tree of 

Lights Ceremony will take place at four different 

communities.  The Adrian Ceremony will be held on 

December 14
th
 at 7:00 PM at Adrian Country Living.  

You will find the forms to fill out at the entrances of the 

churches in our 4-parish cluster.  

WACCW Lenten Retreat: The Worthington Area 

CCW will be sponsoring an all day Lenten Retreat on 

Saturday March 3, 2012 at the Shalom Hill Farm near 

Windom, MN.  The retreat and meal will be paid for by 

the WACCW.  Please save the date.   

  

 

Pesky Little Changes… 

Beginning on the first Sunday of Advent 

(November 27), we will be hearing new translations of 

Mass prayers we have heard and prayed for 

decades. This new translation will unite us closely to 

the Catholic world; the blessed result of an immense 

undertaking. 

When Pope John XXIII convoked the 2
nd

 

Vatican Council, which began October 11
th
 1962 and 

ended on December 8
th
 1965 under Pope Paul VI, the 

liturgical movement was already decades old; that is to 

say, the changes many attribute to occurring after the 

council had already been taking place long before the 

council. The hope was that devout and active 

participation by the faithful be more easily achieved in 

the Mass.  

What followed the council was an interim 1965 

Missal (Mass book) that was a mixture of Latin and 

English, followed in 1970 by what was called the “First 

Typical Edition” of the Mass – essentially the Mass we 

use today. A minor revision occurred to that edition in 

1974. In 1985 the “Second Typical Edition” 

arrived. These translations used a principle of “dynamic 

equivalence,” meaning that the translators took the 

original Latin prayers and paraphrased them into 

English. This was meant to be an interim translation. 

In the Jubilee year 2000 Pope John Paul II 

announced that a “Third Typical Edition” of the Roman 

Missal would be produced, with a new translation from 

the Latin using new principles outlined in a document 

called Liturgiam Authenticum (the authentic liturgy). 

This mandated a closer and more accurate translation 

from the Latin originals. With this, the old method of 

dynamic equivalence used as the rule to paraphrase the 

Latin to English was replaced by a method known as 

“formal equivalence” to render a more exact translation. 

Why is it so important to adhere to the Latin 

originals? If every language continued to paraphrase, 

we would soon be celebrating different liturgies in 

different languages and much of the unity of the church 

would be lost. Then we lose the essence of what it 

means to be a Catholic Church – the word “catholic” 

means universal, you see. It makes sense then that 

every language to which the Mass is translated, adhere 

to as close a translation to the official Latin text as 

possible to unsure that the Mass itself remains the same 

no matter what language celebrates it.  

 When you think about it, this new translation 

draws us closer to our Catholic brothers and sisters 

throughout the world. In our own language, we will be 

saying the words they have been saying at Mass for 

decades. How great it is when we dwell in unity! 

(Psalm 133) 

Rev. Fr. Timothy J. Hall, S.T.L. 

 

http://www.usccb.org/romanmissal

